ST. JOHN'S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL TUESDAY MAY 25, 2021

Present: Brenda Thiessen, Vince Kirby, Connie Wees, Peggy Staup, Pauline Pesek, Pat Costello, Jim Mangimeli, John Leise, Jenny Boothe and Fr. Gnirk.

Excused: Tom Manhart, Don Peters and Rachael Urban.

The meeting at the FireBarn began with a prayer.

The minutes of April 27, 2021 were accepted.

Beginning the first Sunday of June, we will use ushers and gift bearers. The exchange of the sign of Peace will return sometime in June. It may be a while before sharing the chalice. Coffee and donuts and breakfasts can start again.

Masses have resumed at Val Haven and at Valley Lakes.

Fr. Gnirk thanked Peggy Staup and Don Peters for their years of service on the Council. Beginning July 1, Tom Oehler and Quentin Bliss will serve on the Council.

The meeting adjourned with prayer, followed by dinner.

Next meeting is August 24, 2021 at 6 PM, at the Fire Barn.